

# General Membership Meeting Tuesday December 8<sup>th</sup>, 2020 9:30am Zoom - Online

President's Report: Kristen Morris

- Call to order 9:30 am
- We fulfilled two grants this month, approved last week by the board.

#### Membership Update: Janet Knust/Dana Kanfer

 A final update, we are over \$30,000 for the year. Thank you for your support. We have been able to fund all of the teacher grants that have come in.

### **Business Partners Update: Weatherly Bentley**

- Thank you, business sponsors, we appreciate you so much!
- We will be placing ads with our top sponsors in the basketball and baseball programs. We also placed an ad in the football program in the fall.
- Thank you to all of our business sponsors and the Plant parents whose businesses these are.

# Treasurers Report: Alison Meyer

• Displayed budget to actual through the end of November. We have met our budget, so thank you to everyone for that.

• \$19,000 left to spend on grants, \$1,000 of which is spoken for this month.

PTSA Update: Clara Gough

PTSA does not hold a December meeting, but we are busy helping celebrate our teachers with a raffle, a holiday luncheon & we are helping

counselors with a holiday giving tree.

• Our next meeting is in Feb, but keep an eye in the panther press for what

PTSA is up to.

Faculty Honor Roll: Heather Criser/ Brittany Rustman

We have mailer ready to mail out soon for our spring fundraiser, plan is to

send out by mid to late January.

• We are working with the TV production students to help promote the

honor roll.

Vicky Kijanski asked to have Faculty Honor Roll explained for new to Plant

parents. Heather explained that it's the foundation spring fundraiser and

thank you notes of "honor" are sent to teachers (who appreciate them and

display them). Mailers will be coming out with details.

PHS Update: Principal Johnny Bush

Thank you all for everything you do for PHS!

PTSA, teachers are loving their raffles. Academic Foundation and Sports,

you're the heart and soul of what we do, thank you so much.

Conference night is coming up. You should have received a text from your

child's teachers. Reach out to teachers if you want to participate.

- There are no midterm exams unless a student needs it as a chance to bring up a grade.
- Intent forms have been sent out, please respond so we can plan the next semester. If your child is e-learning you should have this e-mail, if you do not please e-mail Mr. Bush for follow up. We continue to be as flexible as possible to accommodate the move either way as our families request changes.
- COVID guidelines, we are told by the district to stay with the 14-day
  quarantining guidelines. We have some kids who have been on
  quarantining multiple times, we don't like it and apologize if you've been
  affected, but we can't change it yet and it is for everyone's safety.
- We are hoping that we can go to the new guideline (7-day quarantine and a negative test and you can come back) when we come back from break.
- Coming back from Thanksgiving break (PHS Covid count) we had 15 kids
  testing positive over Thanksgiving break, and we reported these, which
  makes our numbers skew a bit high. On campus we are working hard to
  keep everyone safe and keep them following masking and safety rules.
- Thursday there are outdoor madrigals if you want to come to a performance.
- We will be working with quarantining guidelines and sports.

# **Adjournment:**

Meeting adjourned 10:05 am

**Presentation:** Understanding AP Classes – Derek Thomas, PHS English Instructor RESCHEDULED, DUE TO WI-FI ISSUES

Next Meeting: Tuesday, February 9<sup>th</sup>, 2021 9:30am. On Zoom

**Attendance:** 62